

Handover notes
May 14.

11:5 29/2017

Casework

Non-domestic issues highlighted

- letter to from D.T is finalized and needs his sign off

- John has seen B.C - need his signature.

Sent papers to John

letter

Proposals

B.C

Annexes - CEPA work

Risk register - needs updated.

D.T should engage with ~~Robert~~ Eugene Loney -
he or John send approval to John.

Briefing for John for Casework committee.

Trevor will be interested in audit - has many checks are
going to be done, fraud prevention.

- Submission to Minister

- final policy

- departmental response

- ~~Response~~ letter / update to EM.

- SI if ready.

- Policy issues

- ~~the~~ will need to be reflected in final policy and/or
legislation.

Business wood stoves

- DECC don't supporting any wood stoves even those which run a central heating system.
- Do we follow DECC and allow pellet stoves but not log-burning?
- Perhaps allow for a set period of time so everyone who had an R+PP can get an RHI but have a cut-off date for installations.
- Or - allow upfront payment but no RHI. This would be unfair for those who got R+PP.

- Swimming pools

- DECC don't allow - should we? / Thinking yes if there's a cap on payments.

- Treatment of systems with a combined capacity over 45 kW.

- MCS only covers up to 45 kW.

It's changing to day that they don't care how many boilers are installed as long as they aren't over 45 kW.

- large domestic domestic (over 100kW) : was going to capped at 91kW for domestic ~~stove~~. Do we need to move > 100 kW into non-domestic scheme - would need legislative change as well as administrative change (need to discuss with Ofgem).

- Bioliquids

- Can we include bioliquids at the start of the scheme or leave it to norths?

Caution against bringing it in straight away as it could hold up the rest. Need to work out

technical standards. (David Blawins).
 Could put the posters in and see what happens.

- Need to build up guidance docs / FAQs.
 once programme is launched get them on nirect.

Ofgem issues

Ofgem to send through "charge control" - 3% of
 GB costs agreed

May need to chase it up - "Teri Clifton" - agenda item
 for teleconference.

Get Teri to send it to me first, check that it makes sense.
 Once we have agreed it, get Ofgem to send the agreed
 version to John directly.

Data sharing

Roggi to provide advice.

Carbon Trust loan issue

State aid problem.

Our regs are slightly different from from GB's.

Biomass tariff review

We want more larger installations coming through.

Tiered tariffs - like GB.

Consultation - could look at a short consultation to
 cover tariff review, carbon trust loan etc.

legislative amendments then required.